## **Christmas Decorations**

Our Christmas tree has been ordered and will be up and ready for our Christmas Fayre on Friday I<sup>st</sup> December. We would love the children to make homemade decorations to adorn the tree as they have done in previous years. These should be brought into school by **Wednesday 29<sup>th</sup> November**.

# **Christmas Fayre**

On **Friday Ist December** we will be holding a Christmas Fayre in the school hall from 1.30-3.30pm. There will be a variety of stalls selling crafts, gifts and food items as well as a Santa's Grotto and refreshments. Each class is very excited about hosting their own stall again this year. We look forward to seeing you there!

#### **Christmas Performance**

Our Christmas Performance takes place on **Wednesday I 3<sup>th</sup> December at I.30pm** and **6.00pm.** A letter with further details will be coming home with the children today in their bookbags. As in previous years we will be holding a raffle at the end of both performances.

#### Christmas Lunch

Christmas lunch takes place this year on **Friday I5th December**. If you would like to order a hot christmas lunch for your child for this day but you don't have an account with The Farm Kitchen then please contact them directly on 01529 460821 or by email at <a href="mailto:enquiries@thefarmkitchen.com">enquiries@thefarmkitchen.com</a>

Orders should be made by 3pm on Tuesday 5th December.

# Pantomime Trip

You will have received a letter recently regarding the key stage school trips to the Pantomime at the Guildhall on **Monday 18th December** as a treat prior to school finishing for the Christmas break. Please ensure you have made payment and given consent via your ParentMail account or at the school office no later than **Wednesday 13th December.** 

# **Christingle Service**

Our annual Christingle Service will take place at St Anne's Church on **Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> December at 1.30pm**. All parents, carers and grandparents are very welcome to come along and join us for this special service.

### **Term Dates**

Please make sure you are acquainted with the current parking restrictions and markings along Croft Drive and Harrowby Road, which have recently been changed. Parking officials have been seen monitoring the area before and after school over the last few days.

#### **Term Dates**

<u>Term 2</u> ends on: <u>Thursday 21st December</u> at 3.10/3.15pm.

<u>Term 3</u> begins on: <u>Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> January</u> 2024 at 8.50am.

## **Cold Weather**

As the winter months are upon us please ensure your children have their coats with them every day. Some PE lessons will still take place outside so please send children wearing tracksuit bottoms.

#### In the Event of Snow...

If we experience snowy weather conditions over the coming winter season, that causes the decision to be made to close school, we will contact you with a text message as soon as possible. You can find out the latest school closures by tuning into **Lincs FM (102.2FM)** and by going online to www.bbc.co.uk/lincolnshire or www.lincsfm.co.uk

#### **Absences & Illness**

Please can <u>all</u> absences be reported at the school office via telephone, email or parentmail (not via Dojo). Please ensure you specify the nature of your child's illness as 'unwell' or 'under the weather' are not sufficient to ensure our records are accurate. Please remember to keep children off school for <u>48 hours</u> after the last episode of sickness/diarrhoea to avoid passing on infections.

'...these three remain: faith, hope & love; and the greatest of these is love.' 1 Cor 13:13

Rooted in faith, family & friendship. Growing in hope & aspiration. Flourishing in love.

FRIENDSHIP HOPE COMPASSION FORGIVENESS TRUST THANKFULNESS